Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 2nd Quarterly Meeting held at Koczikowski Park Shelter Area at 6:00 PM on May 12, 2022
Board of Commissioners Present:  Krista Olson, Joe Senn, Marv Van Kekerix, Joe Blonigen, Mike Philips, City Representative Keely Fishler and County Representative Steve Peterson. Excused: Sage Stanchik
President Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM
Minutes of the 1st quarterly meeting held on March 10th, 2022: Mike Philips moved that we dispense and place on file the reading of the minutes from the 1st quarterly meeting and they be approved as written. The motion was seconded by Joe Senn and approved by all lake district members present.
Chapter 33 Requirements for Lake District Board Appointments: Eric Olson gave an overview of the requirements.
Website information:  https://docs.legis.wisconsin.gov/statutes/statutes/33/v 

· 33.28  District board of commissioners. 

Financial Report:  
· Marv provided a budget update and said that once the bill is received from the City, the $12,000 will be paid to the City for completion of the leveling work for the Dam. 
· The dredging loan repayment plan will be refinanced after 5 years. At that point, members will have another opportunity to pay in full, if they preferred the payment plan initially.

· Marv announced that he will not be seeking re-election as he will be moving out of the area in October. 
· McDill Lake District will be seeking a new treasurer to begin training, so they will be up to speed by October.

Mike Philips moved to approve the budget. The motion was seconded by Jill Ward and approved by all lake district members present.  

McDill Dredging Project: Krista provided an update on the project and said the equipment would be arriving soon and they were almost staged up. Krista will be providing dredging updates on the McDill Lake District website.
Spring 2022 Chemical Treatment: McDill had a late thaw and this delayed assessment of the proposed treatment areas. There is also some uncertainty about the treatment concentration that is still being calculated based on the flow rate. 
Krista will provide updates on the McDill Website with the treatment dates and if we will be using ProcellaCore or Diquat once the flow rate has been established. The flow rate will be the deciding factor of which chemical will be used and how much. The goal is to keep the cost as low as possible, while being able to effectively eliminate invasive plant species. This in turn will keep costs lower for weed cutting & harvesting during the summer.
· The dredging areas will not be chemically treated. 

Discussion and possible action on purchasing a replacement dock for harvester landing:  Mike Philips has located and purchased a dock. He paid a total amount of $2,600 using his personal funds. 
Joe Senn motioned to approve the Lake District to reimburse Mike Philips $2,600 out of the McDill Lake District budget for this replacement dock. This was seconded by Zack and unanimously approved by all lake district members that were present.

Harvesting Update: 

· The weed cutters will be put into McDill on May 24th.
· As of right now, there should be ample coverage for weed cutting personnel between four people: Jacob, John, Tyler and Ariana.
· The garbage truck needs some improvements (tires are not good). 
· Also need help with dumping the garbage truck the week of June 18th – June 25th
· New “Slow Wake” signs are on order
· Jacob has volunteered to redo the Heffron sign.
Next meeting will be held at 6:00 PM on September 15th, 2022 at the Koczikowski Park Shelter Area.  
The meeting was adjourned at 6:48 PM. 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Keely Fishler, Board Member of McDill Lake District.   
